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Turkey with a hat on

November 18, 2022 Email Blast

Office of Federal Programs -
Division for Special Education

Directors,

With next week being Thanksgiving, my mind
is filled with so many Thanksgiving memories.
It has been more than 25 years, but I clearly
remember participating in a feast with our
youngest child, Ali, while she was in Pre-k. As
you would expect, some of the children were
dressed as Pilgrims while others were Indians. Ali was an Indian and I have the
picture of the two of us from that day to treasure. Another favorite memory was
a tradition that our elementary principal started in Carrollton to allow the staff to
have a meal together on the last school day before Thanksgiving holidays while
parent volunteers served as substitutes from 11:00-1:00. Just to ensure our
self-contained classes were properly supervised, the principal asked if our
district-level staff for Student Services could cover five or six classrooms for two
hours. Of course, I was happy to support this plan. We had fifteen district staff
members (directors, coordinators, social workers, psychologists, administrative
assistants, bookkeeper, homeless liaison) and there were only five or six
classes. We were all anxious to learn of our assignment. Would it be preschool
or maybe the older elementary children? Our Due Process Coordinator, Ginger,
and I were assigned our K-1 class. As I recall, we had six children. Fortunately,
we were a small enough system that I knew all the children and Ginger did too. I

 

https://www.gadoe.org/Curriculum-Instruction-and-Assessment/Special-Education-Services/Pages/default.aspx


knew the children through IEP meetings, paperwork, conversations with their
teacher/parents and visits to their classroom but I had not been their teacher or
in this case their substitute teacher. We arrived on time and assured Mrs.
Brookings that we would be fine. What could go wrong? After all, I am a certified
Middle Grades teacher and also certified in Special Education and Leadership.
Ginger is an experienced Speech Language Pathologist and Administrator. I
had brought homemade cupcakes and candy decorations to make turkey
cupcakes for an activity. We knew we were going to have fun but how much fun
was yet to be seen. Honestly, the teacher had not been gone for five minutes
until Ginger was helping one student with the restroom and I had five very
excited children waiting to decorate cupcakes. We were all together at the
kidney shaped table. Everything was going as planned until one student pulled
a gigantic storage container out of nowhere and promptly turned it over with
thousands of dry beans going everywhere. Just as we were in our full glory
trying to keep everyone safe and happy while also trying to pick up beans
before anyone could see our mess, one of our general education Central Office
administrators dropped by just to check on us. After he was able to stop
laughing, he did help us sweep up the beans. The children thought it was all just
lots of fun. Ginger and I looked like we had been in a tornado when our duties
were finished. Despite our best effort to return the classroom to its original state,
I fear beans could be found for the rest of the year. I must report that we made
the turkey cupcakes, enjoyed eating the cupcakes and everyone stayed safe
(and had fun) till their teacher and two assistants returned. The children were
precious. Ginger and I had the best time. Needless to say, staying with the
children became my highlight of the Thanksgiving season each year. I am so
thankful for the opportunity to be an educator. We are all blessed beyond
measure.

It was great seeing everyone at G-CASE this week. G-CASE in Savannah is a
cherished tradition. Thank you, Sarah Burbach, and G-CASE President
Cassandra Holifield as well as the officers and advisors for supporting special
education leaders in Georgia. I am thankful for each of you.

Our new director highlight is Dr. Victoria Stroud from Towns County Schools.
Learn more about her career journey.

Our staff spotlight is shining on Dr. Katherine Johnson. Katherine brings a
wealth of experience to her role. We are so fortunate to have her on our team.

Due to the Thanksgiving holidays, the next email blast
will be Friday, December 2.



Happy Thanksgiving Day

Thank you for supporting the training for teachers of
students with the most significant disabilities. The six
days of training were filled to capacity. Training 600
teachers in six days is another reason to give thanks.
A special thank you to Paula Gumpman, Anne Myers,
Barbara Ross and Florence Bry for their leadership to
organize and support this initiative.

From our GaDOE family to yours, have a wonderful
Thanksgiving! I am so grateful for each of you.

Keeping Students First, 
Wina

Latest news

Special Education Events & Due
Dates

Please review the information below and the Due
Dates Calendar for deadlines and key dates.

Professional Learning Events

November 29 at 3:00 p.m. – Engaging Parents in Self-Determination 
November 29 at 1:00 p.m. – State Performance Plan/Annual Performance
Report (SPP/APR) – Share Your Voice! Stakeholder Feedback Session 
December 1 at 3:30 p.m. – Accessible Educational Materials Session 3

Professional Learning Events

Reminders

https://www.gadoe.org/Curriculum-Instruction-and-Assessment/Special-Education-Services/Documents/Data Info/FY23/FY 23 Special Education Reports and Data Due Dates_REVISED 9-7-22a.pdf
https://login.community.gadoe.org/events/engaging-parents-in-self-determination
https://login.community.gadoe.org/events/spp-apr-stakeholder-feedback-sessions
https://login.community.gadoe.org/events/accessible-educational-materials-session-3
http://community.gadoe.org/events


December 1, 2022 – Amend IDEA Budgets for CEIS Carryover and
Proportionate Share Carryover (Located in the Consolidated Application in the
GaDOE portal)

Dr. Victoria Stroud, Special
Education Director, Towns
County Schools

New Director Spotlight: Dr. Victoria Stroud

The GaDOE’s Special Education Services and Supports Division is excited to
feature Dr. Victoria Stroud for our New Director Spotlight this week.

Dr. Victoria Stroud is the Special Education Director for Towns County Schools
and has been in the field of education for 10 years. Dr. Stroud enjoys working in
the classroom with students and with other educators across North Georgia. It
was early in her career when she learned that she not only loved to teach
children, but also adults. Dr. Stroud learned early on in life that she loved to
teach due to having a little sister who was about 10 years younger than her,
which presented many opportunities to do so.

An interesting fact about her is that she became one of the original State TKES
Train the Trainers, when they opened it up for district employees to do so. This
allowed her to fully learn a new method of evaluations, how to navigate the
platform formally known as the TLE Platform, and then work on her skillset of
teaching adults. Dr. Stroud learned the true meaning of patience in this setting
and genuinely enjoyed the challenge of every ability level that she worked with,
especially with technology.

Getting to be that helpful phone call to principals or teachers within her school
system was something she looked forward to and to this very day, Dr. Stroud
and one of the principals still joke that they are one another's "best friend",
based on how much they spoke over the phone in those early days. Dr. Stroud
has felt extremely fortunate in working for people who have always supported



her longing to learn something new or try something different. She lives by the
phrase, "The grass is greener where you water it" and she is glad that she gets
the opportunity to continue this mindset and challenge her current employees.

Before becoming the Special Education Director in Towns County, Dr. Stroud
also served as the Executive Director of Federal Programs at Mountain
Education Charter High School, where she oversaw roughly ten Federal
Programs as well as the opportunity to collaborate with multiple federal contacts
at the state and LEA level. In making her move to Towns County Schools this
school year, Dr. Stroud was able to transition to Special Education and find
excitement in being over just one program, though finding that the workload did
not decrease. Dr. Stroud’s newest endeavor has been inspiring, challenging,
and made room for growth, as being connected to the Special Education
network has truly been rewarding for her. Dr. Stroud has shared how blessed
and rewarding it has been, as she has been able to get to work with so many
amazing people, in addition to being connected to the students, again.

Completing her doctorate through Valdosta State University is one thing Dr.
Stroud is most proud of, as she loves to encourage others to aspire after their
own doctoral journey. Being a lifelong learner is truly a passion for Dr. Stroud
and instilling this value in others gives her so much joy.

Dr. Stroud has been married for eight years to her husband, Josh Stroud. The
Strouds have one daughter and one dog, who took the loss of his previous role
in being the only child very well! The Strouds love optimizing the beautiful North
Georgia mountains and the many hiking trails available to them.

Harrell Learning Center logo

District Spotlight: South Central GLRS

GaDOE’s Special Education Services and Supports Division is excited to
feature The Harrell Learning Center in our district spotlight this week.

The Harrell Learning Center (HLC), GNETS STEAM lab students recently



completed their Animal Adaptation lesson in PLTW (Project Lead the Way).

Students were asked to pick an animal, domesticated or not, to think of their
adaptation and the benefits and uses of the adaptation. Students were excited
to learn they were then going to paint the animal of their choice. They were then
given a short lesson by Mrs. Shannon Miller, the HLC Technology Lab Teacher,
on some of the differences in painting strokes, holding a brush, and even
learning some uses and different types of paint. They discussed in more detail
some of the different techniques that give character to animated facial
paintings. The students then wrote a fictional story using a nonfictional
adaptation their animal has.

Artwork

The HLC staff believe that integrating art or any type of hands-on project with
each lesson has helped their students have a better understanding of
interrelated topics they have learned and also in their day to day life. It has
promoted creativity, and made students more engaged in their lessons. In
addition to engagement, staff has witnessed a dramatic change in student
behavior: improved self-control, increased self-confidence, and increased
motivation and excitement for learning are all evident.

The PLTW lab with Mrs. Miller has had a tremendous impact on students and
we are forever grateful for her dedication!

GaDOE Staff Highlight: Dr. Katherine Johnson

GaDOE’s Special Education Services and Supports Division is excited to
feature Dr. Katherine Johnson for our GaDOE Staff Spotlight this week.

Katherine has been in the field of education for 32 years. She is currently the
Program Manager for Instruction and Systemic Improvement. She retired from
Cobb County School District after 31 years and worked as a general education
teacher, special education teacher, special education supervisor at the district
level working with all categorical disabilities, and as a supervisor of Specialized
Teaching and Learning and Assistive Technology. She has a PhD in



Educational Leadership from University of Southern Mississippi, Ed.S and M.Ed
from the University of West Georgia, and a B.S. from Western Kentucky
University.

Katherine has a passion for sharing educational experiences, developing and
providing professional learning in the area of multisensory leaning and specially
designed instruction.

Katherine loves her family, football and learning. Her most recent adventure
was skydiving. She always looks forward to spending time with family and
friends. Every day she works in education is a day that she is proud and
appreciative to be part of.

Arrows

Practice Pointers – USED Guidance on Discipline:
Question C-3

QUESTION C-3: CAN THE IMPOSITION OF SHORT-TERM
DISCIPLINARY REMOVALS BE A BASIS FOR RECONVENING
THE CHILD’S IEP TEAM?

The answer is yes. Under 34 C.F.R. § 300.324(b), individualized education
program (IEP) reviews and revisions are appropriate to address, among other
issues: any lack of expected progress toward meeting the annual goals; the
results of any reevaluation; information about the child provided to, or by, the
parent; the child’s anticipated needs; or other matters such as the behavior that
led to the short-term disciplinary removal including the impact on the child’s
learning or that of others. 
Frequent use of short-term disciplinary removals or informal removals of
children with disabilities may indicate that the child’s IEP does not appropriately
address their behavioral needs, which may result in a denial of a free
appropriate public education (FAPE). School staff should be aware of, and
gauge the need for and effectiveness of, behavioral interventions when
implementing exclusionary disciplinary measures that continually or significantly
interfere with a child’s instruction and participation in school activities (e.g., a
pattern of office referrals, repeatedly sending a child out of school on

https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-34/subtitle-B/chapter-III/part-300#300.324


“administrative leave” or regularly requiring a child to leave the school early and
miss instructional time).

Some of the factors that may be considered when considering the use of short-
term removals include: (1) the circumstances that led to the child’s removal; (2)
whether the child was being provided services in accordance with the IEP; (3)
whether the behavior can be addressed through minor changes to classroom or
program practices; and (4) whether the IEP Team should be reconvened to
address possible changes to the IEP. In situations where the child’s behavior
and the resulting removals impede the child’s learning or that of others, local
educational agencies (LEAs) must review and revise the child’s IEP to ensure
that appropriate behavioral supports and services are in place to address the
behavior that is resulting in such disciplinary removals. Further, the LEA must
take the steps necessary to ensure that the child’s IEP, including any positive
behavioral interventions, supports, and other strategies, are consistently
implemented. 34 C.F.R. §§ 300.323 and 300.324(a)(2).

For more information, please see the Office of Special Education Programs
(OSEP) guidance found in Questions and Answers: Addressing the Needs of
Children with Disabilities and IDEA’s Discipline Provisions as revised July 19,
2022.

Save the Date!: Intentional Teaching Practices for
Preschool

Join us for an in-person, day-long workshop designed for teachers of preschool
students with disabilities. Intentional Teaching Practices provides
developmentally appropriate learning experiences that are taught for preschool
children throughout the day, from greeting children in the morning to storytime,
small group, and centers. Throughout the session, we will identify a variety of
methods to make adaptations and differentiate lessons to meet the various
needs of the learners. Teachers will be actively engaged in learning
experiences to take back to their classrooms as well as given time to reflect on
managing groups of students and how to adapt for the individual needs of
children.

https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-34/subtitle-B/chapter-III/part-300#300.323
https://sites.ed.gov/idea/files/qa-addressing-the-needs-of-children-with-disabilities-and-idea-discipline-provisions.pdf


This Best Practices Training, led by staff from Georgia State University’s
Department of Early Childhood and Elementary Education, provides
professional development tools needed to keep Georgia educators at the
forefront of current research and field-tested classroom methodology. 
Registration for this training for the following dates is available here.

-December 8, 2022: Coastal Plains RESA 
-January 20, 2023: Oconee RESA 
-January 26, 2023: Georgia State University 
-February 9, 2023: Georgia State University 
-March 9, 2023: Bibb County Professional Learning Center 
-March 16, 2023: Pioneer RESA

If you have questions, please contact Barbara Ross at
Barbara.ross@doe.k12.ga.us or Lynn Holland at lholland@doe.k12.ga.us.

FY23 GaDOE Legal Updates: School Psychologists

The Division for Special Education Services and Supports is hosting a technical
assistance webinar for school psychologists titled, FY23 GaDOE Legal
Updates: School Psychologists. Please forward this information to School
Psychologists and/or appropriate personnel in your Local Educational Agency
(LEA).

Jamila Pollard, Legal Office/Senior Program Manager, will deliver updates
regarding current dispute resolution data in Georgia and discuss some common
IDEA violations found in formal state complaints and due process hearings. The
webinar will place an emphasis on IDEA violations that are related to the work
of school psychologists. This webinar will occur virtually on January 19, 2023
from 1:00-2:30 p.m.

FY23 GaDOE Legal Updates: School Psychologists Registration

For more information, please contact Alicia Mercer by email at
amercer@doe.k12.ga.us.

https://login.community.gadoe.org/events/intentional-teaching-practices-for-preschool
mailto:Barbara.ross@doe.k12.ga.us
mailto:lholland@doe.k12.ga.us
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mailto:amercer@doe.k12.ga.us


People reviewing applications

Back to Basics Behavior Edition

Join us for a one-day professional learning opportunity that will assist both
general education and special education teachers in addressing challenging
behaviors within the classroom. Participants will explore the science of
behavior, discussing developmental norms, static and alterable variables, the
function of behavior, and avoiding a power struggle. Presenters will share
research on the power of relationship-building and empowerment and dive into
Specially Designed Instruction (SDI) and High Leverage Practices (HLP) for
Behavior. There will be five locations around the state. The locations and dates
are listed below:

-December 5 from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.: Northwest GA RESA Georgia
Highlands College, 3167 Cedartown Hwy, Rome, GA 30161 from 
-January 24 from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.: Coastal Plains RESA, 245 N Robinson,
Lenox, GA 31637 
-January 30 from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.: East GA GLRS, 4683 Augusta HWY
S.E., Dearing, GA 30808 
-February 1 from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.: First District RESA, 201 W Lee St,
Brooklet, GA 30415 
-February 8 from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.: Thompson-Upson Fin Art Center, 268
Knight Trail Thomaston, GA 30286

Back to Basics Behavior Edition Registration

People reviewing feedback

SPP/APR Share Your Voice! Stakeholder Feedback
Sessions

The SPP/APR is a report submitted annually to the federal government to
examine the progress and status of Georgia in implementing the Individuals
with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) for students with disabilities. The input of
Georgia's stakeholders in this process is critical!

https://login.community.gadoe.org/events/back-to-basics-behavior-edition


Families, educators, and students with disabilities are invited to register and
participate in one of the stakeholder input sessions below to review the current
SPP/APR Indicator data including the areas of graduation, dropout,
assessment, and environment. Participants will have the opportunity to provide
input on possible baseline and target changes as indicated by the data.

-Session 1: November 29 from 1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
-Session 2: December 7 from 8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. 
-Session 3: December 7 from 1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
-Session 4: December 9 from 8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m.

SPP/APR Share Your Voice! Stakeholder Feedback Sessions Registration

People in a group giving high
fives

MTSS Snapshot: How can we involve parents in
supporting implementation of a multi-level prevention
system?

As we strive to increase parental involvement and work to increase student
achievement, it is very important to ensure effective communication with
parents. As we reflect on how to continue to involve them, we should ensure
they are aware of how they can support Tier I instruction and also aware of any
evidence-based interventions that are being implemented with their child at
Tiers II or III, Family Engagement Month.

https://login.community.gadoe.org/events/spp-apr-stakeholder-feedback-sessions
https://lor2.gadoe.org/gadoe/file/597bf4fe-77a3-464f-b1bc-660a1fe82252/1/Intervention Intensification Strategy Checklist.pdf
https://www.gadoe.org/wholechild/Documents/MTSS/FamilyEngagementMonth.pdf


As we plan effective instruction at Tier I, communicating with parents about
various ways they can support reinforcing the core curriculum is very important.
A few tips that can be shared with parents to help reinforce Tier I instruction are
below: 
- Support reinforcement of the vocabulary/Language of the Standard (provide
strategies that can be used at home) 
- Ensure homework is completed each night (providing supplemental videos to
support the content would be useful) 
- Provide information for tutors, if applicable, to help reinforce the content 
- Use checklists and/or rubrics that supplement Tier I 

- Monitor assignments and due dates by checking teacher’s webpage or
agendas/planners (dates for tests, quizzes, homework, study guides, projects,
etc.) 
- Maintain effective communication with your child’s teacher 
- Monitor use of supplemental interventions/resources that can be used at home

As students are provided access to supplemental resources that support the
three tiers, it is important to ensure that parents have access to these
resources. If there are Parent Reports available to help monitor usage, ensure
parents have access to these reports. Monitoring the use of an evidence-based,
computerized intervention to ensure that students are meeting the required
number of lessons each week, is critical to help ensure fidelity of
implementation. If parents can support this, please communicate this with them.
If there are academic or behavior checklists that teachers are using that can
support implementation of Tiers II or III, parents may also find these useful
when supporting their child.



For additional information, feel free to reach out to the MTSS regional coaches
or Karen Suddeth, ksuddeth@doe.k12.ga.us to learn more.
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